
 
 
 
March 28, 2018 
 

Facilities, Transportation, and Newport Regional School Report 
 
Transportation: 
 

• All of our buses are currently operating. We have no transportation issues at this time. 
 
 

Facilities: 
 

• Entryway at NPS will be finished over Spring Break.  
• NIS Cafeteria floor will be installed over Spring Break. 
• DeBra is continuing to work on our HVAC at the Welcome Center and Newport Intermediate School. We 

have found several items that need to be addressed in order for our systems to function appropriately.  
• Newport Stadium sinkhole has been repaired. We had a water line break under the turf. We had the line 

cut and capped to prevent further issues. There was no additional need for rubber to be added to the turf 
field.  

• Both Toadvine Enterprise (bleachers) and Cincinnati Flooring have submitted bids for the high school gym 
project. Due to the cost of the project, if not accepted, I will prepare additional costs to repair the bleachers 
and install handrails and options to redo the gym floor. 

• The mulched playground area at NPS has rocks mixing with the current mulch.  Mulch needs to be 
removed and saved while a fabric barrier is installed to prevent rocks from mixing with the current mulch. 
The mulch will then be replaced in the playground area and more added as needed. 

• Security camera systems were reviewed and finalized last week with principal input and are ready to go. 
• The entryway to NIS has been reconfigured for security purposes. This will take place over the summer.  
• Will be making contact with company concerning asbestos abatement for NPS restroom work this summer. 
• First Safety Committee meeting was held last week. Maintenance is addressing all issues from the KCSS 

audit at this time relevant to our department. 
• Speed bumps are being installed in some of the parking areas at NHS due to the amount of traffic utilizing 

the underpass parking to bypass school buses. This presents a safety issue during morning arrival and 
afternoon dismissal times.  

• District signage is being addressed. I will be working with Widalys Borges-Leon to look at including 
Hispanic signage as needed throughout the district. 

 
 
Newport Regional School 
 

• ACT has been completed at NRS. We had four students take the assessment.  
 
 


